Progress report on CROSSCALL ;
21st December, 2004

Updates on situation in schools

William Ellis School  (Spanish) 

September: Terry King and Jane Hughes made a preliminary visit and met the Head of Languages, Lisa Fridkin. JH and Man Yang set up the CROSSCALL Web CT site and  arranged log ins for LF and her year 12 AS Spanish students. 

November; This was followed by a visit in which a double lesson was used to introduce the pupils to the idea of the project and to Web CT. The pupils practised using the discussion board and chat rooms and were helped to write a personal web page in Spanish about themselves. These pages have been put up on the web site. 

Alex Samson (UCL teacher of Spanish) is to find UCL undergraduates, possibly to try approaching Socrates students.

Elliott School (Russian)
September; Lydia Buravova (SSEES teacher of Russian) was approached by Caroline Robinson, teacher of Russian in Elliott School with reference to the half term visit of her year 11 pupils to Yaroslavl. By a lucky co-incidence, SSEES had some students there on their year abroad. 

October; The UCL students put up messages on the discussion board about themselves and answered questions from the school students who were to visit Yaroslavl. The visit took place at half term in late October.

November; The Elliott students have written a diary about their visit, illustrated with photos.  This is to be put up on the  CROSSCALL website.

LB has contacted another school, the North London Collegiate School, with a Sixth form class of Russian, which is to take part in the project.

Weald of Kent (German) 

December; TK, JH, MY and Geraldine Horan (UCL, teacher of German) visited the school in Tonbridge to spend a lesson introducing the AS German class to Web CT (as in WES). Maureen Utting, (Director of Languages and teacher of  German) set up the class. However, there was an unexpected technical problem. The Kent LEA have set up a “firewall” around their schools which prevented the link with UCL’s Web CT from operating . At the time of writing this problem still has to be solved. The visit was not wasted however as the students had prepared material for their web pages, they met the teacher involved, they were enthused about the project and we investigated the possibilities of video conferencing. The video link was tested in the following week. It works and will provide good opportunities for the students to practice their German oral skills.

Geraldine has recruited some undergraduates studying German.
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